
 
 
 

 
  

 
9 February 2023 

 
Mr John Luke 
fyi-request-21665-43924bdc@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
Dear Mr Luke 
 
Official Information Request 
 
I refer to your email of 30 January 2023 requesting, under the Official Information Act 
1982, a list of crown entity appointments for which the nomination period has closed but 
that remain under consideration by the Ministry of Justice or relevant Minister. 
 
Presently there are two Justice portfolio appointments that come within the scope of your 
request. 
 
The details you have requested are tabulated below. 
 

Vacancy 
 

Date  
advertised 

Method of advertising Number of 
applications 

Closing date 

Chairperson,  
Independent 
Police Conduct 
Authority  

6/09/2022 By written invitation to the 
Chief Justice and Chief 
District Court Judge 

One 
nomination 

None 
specified 

Disability Rights 
Commissioner 
 

1/10/ 2022 National daily newspapers / 
Ministry of Justice website  

12 28/10/2022 
 

   
It is not clear at this point what, if any, board position may be advertised or opened to 
nominations in the remainder of 2023 as this will depend on ministerial directions yet to 
be made.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
Wayne Newall 
Manager, Statutory Appointments and Specialist Function 


